HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk: Jo Beardshaw.  Myrtle Cottage, Church Road, Potter Heigham, NR29 5LL

Telephone: 01692 670787     email: happisburghparishclerk@hotmail.co.uk
Mr T Fitzpatrick
Southwell House
Egmere Road
Walsingham
NR22 6BT
12th September 2017
Dear Mr Fitzpatrick
Happisburgh Parish Council  / Energy consumption 
Councillors would like to bring to your attention a report published by the National Grid in July of this year, which reflects the understanding of the Parish Council with regard to electricity consumption in the UK (and more significantly in North Norfolk)

‘Electricity demand has the potential to increase significantly and the shape of demand will also change. This is driven initially by electric vehicles and later on by heat demand. It will require a range of solutions to deliver the best value for consumers, including a coordinated approach across the whole system; investment in smart technologies, transmission and distribution infrastructure; and commercial approaches such as consumer behaviour change. 
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 Electricity peak demand could be as high as 85GW in 2050, compared to around 60GW today, driven by a number of factors. Electric vehicles are projected to reach around one million by the early 2020s, and there could be as many as nine million by 2030. Without smart charging, this could result in an additional 8GW of demand at peak times. Heat pump demand may also add to this.  If weather patterns continue to change, air conditioning could raise peak demand in summer to a similar level to winter’.



As you will have anticipated, Happisburgh Parish Council refers, on some level, to the current application for  two very large wind farms off North Norfolk: Norfolk Boreas and Norfolk Vanguard.  Huge trenches will ravage the landscapes and the beaches across our county every time a new wind farm is built to service the ever increasing demand for electricity

The Parish Council would like to urge you to press for a more cohesive, sensible approach to electricity production and to review, on a high level, how all future wind farms are managed so that new trenches are not dug every time a new wind farm is built, and so that the electricity is not sent across to Necton in order to return to North Norfolk
The Council would like you to research the possibility of a substation in the North Walsham Area

To highlight the problems in the future, you might be interested to know that Volvo have published a report stating that all its new cars will be electric or hybrid from 2019, and France pledges to ban sales of new petrol and diesel cars by 2040
Happisburgh Parish Council would ask you, please, to urgently review the future of electricity in our area, and to ensure that our County is not devastated by the impact of incoherent and fragmented future-proofing

I attach a recent letter to the Rt Hon Norman Lamb MP

Yours sincerely
Jo Beardshaw
Happisburgh Parish Clerk and Responsible Finance Officer

� � HYPERLINK "http://fes.nationalgrid.com/media" �http://fes.nationalgrid.com/media�
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